Chancellor Deane W. Malott, University of Kansas.

Dear Chancellor Malott:

I have just returned from having a talk with Mr. and Mrs. George O. Foster at their home. They desire to give this lot to the University, located at the southeast corner of Tenth and Maine. The dimensions are 63 by 133 feet.

I told Mr. Foster that you are leaving town and would not return until next Tuesday morning. I felt that he would be happy to have a short chat with you, so Mr. Foster will call your office and make arrangements sometime after Tuesday morning for a short visit.

I told him that the Department of Physical Education would build tennis courts on this lot this fall. I believe that we have funds in our department to accomplish this act.

I am wondering about the small charge that will entail for the abstract and deed. It will not be much money but it seems hardly right to ask the donor to pay for this. This was discussed slightly in our conversation. I am wondering if the University has some small fund to handle this transfer.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA: AH